
 

 
 

 

          

 

 

 

 

Callington Lions Honey Fair. Sat. 28th  Sept. 

As the only town in Cornwall that still retains a 

Honey Fair, the streets of Callington are given over 

to craft stalls, a Town Crier competition, live 

music, a fun fair and those all important honey 

competitions. Always a friendly community event, 

many local charities and organisations participate 

and the Town’s churches join in with exhibitions. 

The fair has been running annually since 1267 

until the 1940’s and was brought back to life in 

1978 and is well supported.  

 

 
 

This is what the newsletter 
 

 will look like 
 

 if someone 
 

 doesn’t step forward as editor.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The CONNECTION Team 
look forward to hearing from you at 

editor@south-hill.co.uk 
 

If There’s a next newsletter please send your 

articles, by the 15th of the month. 
 Thank You.  

This is our web site. 

https://south-hill.co.uk 
Our advertisers 

Recycling for Charity project 
our Facebook group 

 

this is the  
Parish hall web site 

Parish council web site 
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In South Hill Parish 
The next Churchyard working party will be on 30th November 10am-12pm 
 
December  

Sunday 8th Hall extension and parking meeting 2:30pm All welcome. 
 

Friday 13th Playground contest Last Day to send Tupperware, Takeaways, reusable bottles… 
 
Tuesday 17th 7pm Carols by Candlelight at St Sampson’s church  

 
SANTA Sleigh Dec 20th  
Last year was the first year SANTA brought his Sleigh to our parish, handing out presents along 

the way…. It was a huge success and he’ll be back on Friday December 20th starting at Bray Shop, 

at 5:30pm, he’ll drive the village loop, lights and reindeer horns blowing and stop on Trefinnick 

Road. 

He’ll then stop at South Hill, head to Manaton, Maders, 

Haye, Trevigro, Golberdon by the Square, Trewoodloe, 

Lansugle, Mornick, South Hill, Linkinhorne and back to the 

North Pole. 

He’ll have his tracker on but please post on Facebook when 

you see him, so everyone can catch a glimpse along the 

way… he will stop if he sees children… of any age.  

 
Carols in the Square Golberdon Dec 23rd 5:30pm 

This has become an annual event now, with mulled wine and snacks. Thanks to Jackie & Nick 
and Judith on the fiddle. Bring a torch and your friends and have some fun.   

 
 

January 7th ROB BARRATT comic poet and singer 7pm The Parish Hall with the WI. 

 

 

WHATS ON in CALLINGTON!?  
 

Nov 29th Recycling for Charity FREE Toys Callington Library 10 -12 

Nov 30th St Marys church Xmas Fayre 10 – 2 

Nov 30th Kelliwik Golowi evening procession from 5:30pm 

Dec 1st  Put up Christmas Decorations at Addison Park care home 1:30pm 

Dec 6th – 20th Callington Xmas Tree Festival St. Marys church. Vote for the Recycling for 

Charity tree or your favourite       Opening Night, various Music, Santa, Amateur Drama 

Society, Bangers in Buns, Mince Pies, Mulled wine.  

Dec 7th Rotary Christmas Market in Panier Market 3:30 – 7:30pm and Lights Switch on  

Dec 15th & 16th ONE CALLINGTON delivering cake and cheer and some drinks, to the four 

Callington care homes, join in the fun …. Car share with Ali 07305 044049 

Dec 20th Callington Christmas Party Town hall 6 – 10:30pm 

More …. Here   Christmas in Callington (creepyshed.co.uk) 

 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

https://creepyshed.co.uk/2024/10/christmas-in-callington/?fbclid=IwY2xjawF-9nBleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHVS2qgd9tCFTpBjqyRb6oAEmDyYo9EMOxzpG3f1rsDfnAVxuibEOtaRJ6g_aem_uZJ-sLju0Tq0dPtWXy1nNA


Parish Hall Extension.  

 
The hall is currently well used and an extension 

will open up more options and opportunities, 

an outside disabled toilet, more storage and 

another events space separate from the 

existing main hall but could be hired as a 

whole.  

 

Parking is and will be an issue that needs 

addressing. With that in mind the hall 

committee will have a site meeting on Sunday 

Dec 8th at 2:30pm AND the detailed plans will 

be available to be scrutinised.  

Do we consider EV charging at the hall?   

Come and have your say !!  

The hall committee want to hear from you.  

Can’t make that date, email Hilary Hall 

Secretary shphsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Want to join the EXTENSION sub group, led by 

Kim Howat email  w.howat1@btinternet.com  

Anyone can join.  

 

Hall for Hire. Availability.  https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/  

If you have a significant date you’d like to hire the hall, don’t delay, book early. The 2025 

Calendar is already filling up.  

Contact Paula bookings@southhillparishhall.org.uk 

  

STAY WARM.  SAVE MONEY  EVENT.  

On Saturday morning February 15th  when we’ll have CEP 

Community Energy Plus, giving impartial practical advice 

on how to save money on your energy bills.                    

Plus stay for a meal. Members & Non members welcome. 

If interested email SHARE@south-hill.co.uk  

 

Parish Hall Diamond Jubilee  

Community Celebrations. 

at The Recreation Field & Hall 

MAY 24th 2025 

 

We’ve booked Live Music, Food, Drink, 

First Aiders, Entertainment for all ages, 

Games, Bouncy Castle, Maypole, E Bikes, 

Vintage transport, Stall Holders, Car Boot, 

Marquees, Sound system, Lights, Posters, 

Signs …  

We’d like to have a Dog Show, Tractor 

Run… and more… but need people to help 

run these…. Please step forward. 

Any ideas or pledges to help please 

contact Hilary Hall Secretary 

shphsecretary@gmail.com  

Our next committee meeting is on 

Monday January 13th 2025.  

 

 

 

mailto:shphsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:w.howat1@btinternet.com
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St Sampson’s Church 
 

In October, Clare, the Callington Cluster family worker led a 

fabulous light party for St Sampson’s.  The parish hall saw 46 

children and their adults creating beautiful, lanterns, glow bugs 

and bracelets and the most favourite, lighthouses!  We had a 

treasure hunt and stories and lots of lovely things to eat.  The 

next children’s event will probably be in February half term, 

watch this space! 

 

Sadly, we did not win the National Churches Conservation award but were one of nine finalists 

from across England. Next year third time lucky! But we have recently received a number of 

grants. 

Many thanks to our recent grant funders: 

Rural church Repair Grant - Rainwater goods - £1,000 

Quick Wins (net zero) Rainwater goods - £2,500 

Benefact Trust - Tower pointing and tomb recess - £3,250 

St Andrews Conservation Trust - tomb recess - £2000 

 

Since the start of the project, we have successfully been awarded 74 grants! A 60% success rate, 

and many generous donations. £327K raised, £216K spent. We are waiting on a number of 

funding decisions for tower pointing, bell restoration and tomb recess repairs. If you can help in 

any way, donations and fundraising initiatives are greatly appreciated. We still have a fair way to 

go with the roof and ceiling repairs soon to go out to tendering.  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com 

 

The next Churchyard working party will be on 30th November 10am-12pm.   We are doing our 

best to keep the churchyard a haven for wildlife and people. Please do come along and help or see 

what we are doing and ask questions.  If you want to know, more contact me.  

Christmas is approaching so here’s an idea for a fabulous present for someone, or for yourself! 

An amazing opportunity to hear the wonderful Sam Sweeney, fiddle player, (from Bellowhead) at 

St Sampson's Church, South Hill. April 13th, 2025. 

Tickets are limited, so get in early and don't miss out. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk 

 

Dates for your diary, all at St Sampson’s Church 

Monday 25th November 4.30pm X factor sing off, are you the voice of Christmas 2025!  

Sunday 1st December 11.15 Holy Communion with Rev Andy 

Sunday 8th December 11.15 Celtic Advent Worship 

Sunday 15th December 11.15 Morning Worship 

Tuesday 17th December 7pm Carols by Candlelight  

Sunday 22nd December 10am Messy Tingle 

Wednesday 25th December 11.15 Holy Communion 

Sunday 29th December 10am Cluster service at Upton Cross 

 

Judith Ayers 
Church Warden and local leader 

stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com 
07748773416 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Fcampaign%2FStSampsons-Church-SouthHill-Cornwall%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3DPDw5WTKyt1CtqG77swdcW3W2-qlzywNVp8s5c7fZ10gDk3fp_TnyPX4_aem_--cjSZHTwl-COY_M4DbNfQ&h=AT3FzT334Q4MmRhBArLhKeFQxp-HAVJ5ZrkDsodDRaWMnnHPmrhoJq7iP_fm1kSC_kswySHqcJ40MtEfg6VIXplFpGftUcDTyCdkHGnyRzB_ElVEASDfxUdrUgNUI9U-v5oiVNDtc08HvVS6bGI2&__tn__=%2CmH-R&c%5b0%5d=AT3NkRn-xqY5tdutYPcD-5h1AlTbhqHFJXGHcEWhbcNrfimikVTjlg4Mt01qzjOAcq9gFSJ8lukrYXk17Dtca-PdWtdkD8uuJ3vdfxGPoUSam17ZKkDRAEWHqtJY3pPCJmvX0GKaCfwSXFU2yQB_lpmtzUsfsDOm56eJJUbc9F3G20lZHtZqWMMJ6k_1BaT9QqXAb5bInIScQbgf5FS1N2FekA
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2F943313113917%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator%26fbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3DYiyqV4BJlQlZGYbStztKZV5eSyHPRyZ3cbaVRL0l7WZFaPu2-ojiO_I_aem_6a975uMNcMKbESiLVQXa-A&h=AT1HIgFEQt9vAyVOlsfp844ruIprjK5fLAuku6diMV4ThXon9kc229CfnfEmQ9gcQ9gGqkKOAO73A1K9kuQr9F0m9NAvoZUm3-Wf5R3bZPw3G97GlOy-9f18b05nxZwVZSIQl2LfygjvSdQl4QI3&__tn__=%2CmH-R&c%5b0%5d=AT3nICafhwjZbX5f5NQEl7KuQsFArk73cOUVAII7gP3xcrFWNnp7EoRdweULHf5LbcLy7qmk5cV3KSt3rT6JzL0dMmHRJ95P69h3Yx1S3L4I9_KMf0W0A08lipiP7fbM7c_PGNhQHaT6mRlMK8CEJgTXpJWLVCkQsV2VKKoXCd_ANcJbZ-KqNLnrywQtWeRR4n2vtnqRxjqTIgVH_zfhO2Jgbw
mailto:stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com


 

 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
    

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

                             

Cornwall Air Ambulance NEW Sing it Home Album, 

to raise funds for a second helicopter, has hit the 

Official UK Charts. Straight in at number 11 in the 

download charts and 76 in the compilation charts!  

You can still buy the album and keep it heading up 

the charts here:  

https://cornwallairambulancetrust.org/sing-it-home-

album/  

Features the new shanty style single track ‘Sing it 

Home’, made up of hundreds of local Cornish 

performers, PLUS the album includes songs from folk 

groups The Stowes, Kana, Falmouth Shout, Boscastle 

Buoys and Barrett’s Privateers, AND amazing solo 

performers AND community groups.   

https://www.facebook.com/OfficialCharts?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbWjfYZALnkqXiinLQSmV__pPtPDQP6k2sguuF7MUC8mjrmXf_oJgJG8ZSTdJLGMLjF3QDzBx8uGF-eUuIJyL_gDsOelWrnvlLLzpoyfk8Xp7mGEDIJugXTO_sQ96ty-ig6pVptNuWFXGkHllKJnvVx9Jq8S4oDzdD487cg_c6tKWBkztUVeIEsXWtJ0txQhk&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://cornwallairambulancetrust.org/sing-it-home-album/
https://cornwallairambulancetrust.org/sing-it-home-album/


 
              

South Hill W.I 
 

 

MUM’S CHRISTMAS ‘STUFFING’  

 

Our WI President says “My Mum made this every year to go with the Christmas 

dinner. She would often make twice this amount and use some to stuff the 

turkey neck area. Although my Mum hasn’t been around for nearly 40 years, I 

still make this every year (even if we have different meat). It is very simple to 

make, it always gets eaten, but if there is any left it is just as good cold the next 

day.”  

 

 

Ingredients: 

Breadcrumbs made from half a stale white loaf  

1 onion, finely chopped  

2/3 tablespoons finely chopped fresh sage 

A pinch of salt  

A small amount (1/2 oz) of ‘hard fat’ - I use lard, but butter would be fine 

Gently mix all the ingredients together in a bowl, being careful not to compress together.  

Put into a greased baking dish. I use a meat dish (10” x 8” x 2”), but any flat shallow dish will do. 

Scatter knobs of lard over the top.  

I cook this in the oven along with the turkey, before cooking the roast potatoes.  

Temperature doesn’t really matter, cook until the breadcrumbs are turning brown.  

(About fan 160°C, GM 4/5 for 30 - 35 minutes). 

 

 

There will be no speaker at the next WI meeting on Wednesday 4th December, 

 which is the members’ Christmas Dinner. 

 

 

 

Our January meeting 

 

will be held on Tuesday 7th January 2025 in the Parish Hall at Golberdon at 7pm  

when we will be welcoming 

 ROB BARRATT  

Rob is a comic poet and singer from North Cornwall, who has appeared at folk,  

literature and arts festivals all over the British Isles and in Australia.  

 

He combines clever word play with satire, verse, song and audience participation.  

This promises to be an entertaining and fun evening, to which  

Everyone is welcome – no need to be a WI member 

 

AN EVENING FOR ALL TO ENJOY .  

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Keep up to date by joining the Facebook group or web page 

We are in 

1st place     

so far. 

These items go towards a National contest to win a 

playground, and we have swung into the top spot. 

Please if you have ANY of these plastics drop them 

off at Callington Library, Town Hall, Beeching Park 

store Kelly Bray, The labelled bins outside Green 

Meadows, 200 metres from Golberdon crossroads 

on the South Hill Road by Friday 13th December.  

In October we sent 35 boxes, in November 28. 

Please check your cupboards! THANK YOU!! 

Now collecting Sweet Tubs 

including Haribo sweets and 

similar, cracker plastic tubs, ice 

cream tubs and any containers 

with the PP5 symbol stamped 

on them. In ANY condition.  

These range from food, human 

or animal, containers to buckets 

and all the lids.  THANK YOU.  

RECYCLING FOR CHARITY project. 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity
http://www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling


 

                                                           At the recent SHARE AGM 
 
      
Mel Gwynn was welcomed as a new director, and we look forward to her input, bringing fresh ideas.  

Outgoing chairman Geoff Hardman explained what a success story SHARE has been to date.   

SHARE is in a secure financial position with a reliable income and money in the bank to fund new projects.  

We are debt free, having paid back the revolving loans used to fund the Church Park PV project at South Hill.  

There are 131 full members and 101 associate members.  

Thank you to our many volunteers, from boxing up recycling to reading the solar PV systems meters.  

 

We would really like to have people more involved and understand what SHARE can offer our community. 

Mel said, “I was happy to be a member and supporter but didn’t really understand all that SHARE do.”  

Does that apply to you as well?  

If you’d like to learn more about SHARE Please contact David Skelton SHARE@south-hill.co.uk  

 

If you’d like to be more involved, there are a variety of opportunities.  

Be the SHARE representative on the hall committee. 

Take notes at the monthly management meetings. 

Write SHARE articles for the newsletter based on the meetings. 

Be the contact between other local “energy” groups. 

Revamp the SHARE web page. 

Record the money raised from the Recycling project 

Read meters, report and interpret the data. 

Help at events. 

Would you consider something else?  

Now is your chance to do something. Please contact Astrid  

Not a member yet? Contact Astrid SHARE@south-hill.co.uk 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Plus spread the word Saturday morning February 15th STAY WARM.  SAVE MONEY  EVENT 

Open to all members and non members.  

SHARE want to help you Stay Warm and within your budget. 
Christmas can be expensive AND the weather cold.                                                        

Learn how you could save money on energy bills                                                                              
to survive the winter months and beyond.   

 
Rural communities have higher fuel poverty levels due to low incomes and expensive or inefficient 
heating sources such as oil, LPG, or electric night storage heaters. This reliance on non-renewable 
energy contributes to high energy consumption and carbon emissions, exacerbating 
environmental challenges. 
                                          Come and find out what solutions can work for you.  
We’re delighted CEP Community Energy Plus, are joining us to offer impartial practical advice on how to 
save money on your energy bills. 
We have also invited neighbouring community energy groups to see what has worked for them and 
hear directly from the homeowners who have made changes.    
We’ve also invited S.W. Water to see their money saving devices. 
Following the event a meal will be served. We ask you book in advance so we have accurate 
numbers, last orders will be taken 4 days before… let us know of any dietary requirements, if you 
have to cancel please give us as much notice as possible.  

                     

mailto:SHARE@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:SHARE@south-hill.co.uk


                                                                      
                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALLINGTON Library foyer has a collection bin for 
small electrical items from now until January 

2025. 

Cornwall Council has teamed up with REPIC to 
provide temporary collection points for small 

electrical items. This includes most items with a 
plug, battery or cable.  

Remove any batteries please. 

Electricals the size of a toaster, kettle or smaller 

can be put in the boxes. Examples include old 
chargers, cables, hair stylers/driers, handheld 
kitchen equipment, keyboards, speakers, radios, 

toys and DVD players. 

Please do not include vapes, electrical cigarettes, 
lightbulbs, loose batteries or large appliances. 

 

You can take a blood pressure reading in 
Launceston Library when using the 
Well.Me Health Kiosk. 

Quick & Convenient: Check your heart 
health, blood pressure, and BMI. 

Stay Informed: Track your health, print 
your results, or sign up for an online 
account to access them anytime. 
 

Drop off unwanted in any condition: 
Mobile phones, any cameras, gadgets, 

tablet computers, MP3s, sat navs.  
Jewellery, postage stamps, foreign coins 

and notes. 
Drop to Green Meadows or 
Callington Town Hall reception for  

Hill Pony Resources charity   

 

  

 

At your library. 

Visiting the Launceston (tip) HWRC  at Pennygillam ?  

With the updates completed they will be reintroducing 

DIY waste, paper, and cans and mixed plastics waste 

streams to the site.  

BUT 
As of November 29th 

 you’ll have to book a slot to drop off, the same as at 
the Saltash site. 
You book a 30-minute slot (gives you a 30 minute 
window to get there, not 30 minutes when there) on 
the Cornwall Council website. If you have a question 
or can’t get online, call 0300 1234 141. 
 
 
 

https://repic.co.uk/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/tipbooking


        

 

If households have more food waste than will fit in their outdoor caddy, they can put it out for collection 
in a compostable liner on top of their outdoor caddy.  

 

Check your collection here > https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/myarea  
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/myarea


South Hill Parish Council 

 
Details of the council meeting held on 19 November 2024 include the following topics: 
 

The meeting started with a 30 minute session where the public were invited to express questions 

and opinions on any matter. A number of topics were mentioned: 

 

1. Mr Chris Beckett Chairman of the Hall Committee updated on the progress towards transfer of 

the hall to a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO). It should happen soon with no problem 

with the changes to the trustees of the Hall with the transfer document to be signed by all 

trustees. The proposals for extension to the hall were mentioned with car parking for the hall, 

playground and playing field still to be resolved: to that end a site meeting to coordinate the 

efforts of the Hall and Parish  Committees was arranged. 

 

2. The flooding problem at Maders was mentioned. The Parish Council confirmed that a small sum 

had been allocated to investigate the drainage in the council owned field. 

 

3. The walk to schools in Callington from the Parish was mentioned with no blanket acceptance of 

free transport from Cornwall Council with requests dealt with on a case by case basis.  However it 

seems accepted that the walk through Maders is unsafe. 

(Editor: I’m awaiting a copy of the Cornwall Council letter that was read out at the meeting). 

 

4. The planning application PA24/06942 was mentioned. The site notice is still not in place, this is 

confirmed on the website, and that the deadline for public comments is 21 days from the date that 

notice is displayed at the location. The determination deadline is 20 Jan 2025.  Many other 

matters have been discussed at previous meetings, however it was confirmed that ceremonies 

associated at a Muslim burial site were short and that the burial follows services at mosques 

elsewhere.  

 

There being no other comments/questions from the public the formal Parish Council meeting 

began. For this part of the meeting the public can observe but comments should only be made by 

Parish Council members. 

 

PLANNING APPLICATION PA24/06942:  

 “Change of use of land from agricultural grazing to a green burial ground, associated with soft 

landscaping, green pathways, green parking area, re-erecting the existing shed and enhancing the 

existing access” 

The Parish Council had previously met and a draft response to Cornwall Council was presented. It 

reads:  

 

We respectfully submit the following grounds for objecting to the proposed cemetery development 

in South Hill Parish: 

 

1. Inappropriate Development and Lack of Community Need:                                                 

The proposed cemetery represents development of an unsuitable scale and form for South 

Hill Parish, as it does not meet the needs of the local community and lacks support from the 

policies outlined in the neighbourhood plan. 

2. Loss of Agricultural Land and Environmental Impact:                                                                   

This development would lead to the loss of valuable agricultural land, reducing carbon 

sequestration and negatively affecting local biodiversity. The change in land use raises 

serious environmental concerns, particularly in relation to South Hill Parish’s commitment to 

sustainability. 



3. Increased Traffic and Road Safety Concerns:                                                                 

The site entrance is 1.2 km from the nearest public transport access point, along narrow, 

unlit roads with a national speed limit and no footways. The additional private vehicle traffic 

generated by this proposal would significantly increase road mileage, conflicting with our 

parish’s objective to reduce its carbon footprint and Cornwall Council’s hierarchy of 

sustainable transport options for new developments. 

4. Risk to Groundwater and Local Water Supplies:                                                              

There are significant concerns about the impact of the proposed development on 

groundwater conditions, which could pose risks to nearby water wells and boreholes that 

supply water to households and livestock. There are nine such water sources within close 

proximity to the site, and any contamination or depletion could have serious consequences 

for local residents and agricultural operations. 

5. Lack of Demonstrated Need:                                                                                               

The application does not address a specific need, as there are already eight dedicated 

cemetery sites serving Devon and Cornwall. This development is unnecessary and does not 

fill a gap in local or regional provision. 

In light of these concerns we believe the proposed cemetery is not in the best interests of South 

Hill Parish and as such wish to register our objection. 

This response was proposed, seconded and passed unanimously by the council. 

 

(Editor: To view comments by consultees and the public you can read them here on line. 

https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-

applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=consulteeComments&keyVal=SJEDXZFGGVZ00 ) 

 

2025/26 BUDGET:   

The current budget looks like it may result in a small shortfall for the year 2024/25. Details of the 

expected budget for 2025/26 will be presented at the December meeting where the precept will be 

determined.  

 

USING THE SIDES OF ROADS/LANES FOR DISPOSAL OF RUBBISH:   

It has been noted that at certain locations within the Parish, rubbish e.g. apples/leaves etc has 

been dumped. It was pointed out that this is fly tipping and will be reported to the highways 

department if it continues. 

 

UPDATE FROM:  
Cllr Pete Tunnicliffe (for fully accurate information as to council meetings readers should consult 
the minutes of council meetings at www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk )  

 
All communication should be directed to Jenny Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 
Telephone 07810 234417 or email southhillpcclerk@gmail.com  

or write to Branston Farm, Bodmin Road, Bodmin PL30 4BB 
                       Next PC meeting December 17th 7:30pm start The Parish Hall. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
The PC Remembrance Service was led by the new vicar Rev. Andy Atkins with some additional 

items which were very well received.  
We’ve been researching those that died, some are on the war memorial some not. Four have 

graves in the parish, two at St. Sampsons church, two at the Methodist cemetery on Trevigro Rd. 

We’d like more information, especially on  Private Herbert Dawe Duke of Cornwall’s Light 

Infantry Died: Wednesday 11 September 1918 (aged 23) Service no 23854 MOEUVRES COMMUNAL CEMETERY 

EXTENSION, NORD, FRANCE Son of Richard and Hannah Dawe, of Trewoodloe Southhill.                                             

Can you help find out more about these young men?      Listed here  

  https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-them/                                                                                                                                                                                

Contact Ali if interested. Thank you.  iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com  

https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=consulteeComments&keyVal=SJEDXZFGGVZ00
https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=consulteeComments&keyVal=SJEDXZFGGVZ00
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com
https://astreetnearyou.org/regiment/230/Duke-of-Cornwall's-Light-Infantry
https://astreetnearyou.org/regiment/230/Duke-of-Cornwall's-Light-Infantry
https://astreetnearyou.org/date/1918/09/11
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-hem/
mailto:iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com


 

                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Josh Gosling, Maders  

Carpentry 

Tel. 07954 181042 

 

Blue Chip Fish & Chip Shop 

30A Fore St., Callington. 

Tel. 01579 384999 

 

David Skelton, Electrician 
Tel. 01579 382397 
Mob. 07776 386828 

 

Taw Valley Upholstery 

Coads Green 

Tel. 01566 786766 

 

Radford Plumbing 

Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting 

Tel. 01566 782070 

 

Honicombe Manor 

Leisure and Restaurant 

Tel. 01822 258090 

 

Folklore Hiking Sticks 

Andy Mounce Bray Shop 

Mob. 07500 158514 

 

Calli Pizza Café 

Callington Pannier Mkt 

Tel. 07861 312 661 

 

Yogurt Hair Design. 

Callington Fore St. 

Tel. 01579 383830 

 

Cameron Landscape Design/Build 

07383 455 091 

 

Pumpkin Pie Learning  
Call  07966 614 174 

 

Computing for Beginners 

In Home Tuition with Maria 

0788 277 2216 

 

Bawdens The Old Bakery and 

coffee shop Kelly Bray. 

01579 384195 

 

Smithy’s waste collection 

07754 097 968 

 

Mobile Foot Health Clinic  

comes to your home 
Call Clare 07963 995830 

 
Kevin Ede 
Meaders Cabinet Works  

& Kitchen Manufacturers. 
Tel. 01579 383160 / 384114 
 

Marlam Construction, Local Builder. 
Stonework, New Builds and more 
Call. 07946 235678 

 
SHARE Community Energy Group 
01579 382397 

 
Nicola, Rolling Waves Cornish 
Jewellery 

Tel. 07975 965361 
 

Clarkes Landscaping 

Driveways, Man & Digger Tel. 

07865 208262 

 
Trencrom Tree Services 
Matt McLoughlin Bray Shop 

Tel. 07762 131377 
 
Callington Slimming World 

Tel. 07463 929696 
 
Cornwall Tile Centre 

Pensilva Tel. 01579 362264 
 

Paint N Print New Rd. Callington  
Mob. 07708 455 918 
 

Rob Williams. Window cleaning 

Tel. 01579 384435 

 

Callington Fresh Produce stall  

South Hill & Redmoor Road junction  

Mob. 07813 157961 

 

PPP Electrical 
Local electrician  

Call. Paul 07969 765176 
 
Zumba with Liz Wednesday 

9:15am till 10am in the parish hall 
07484 157706 
 

H & H Osteopath 
CALLINGTON   07794 472252 
 
Radlands Building Supplies       
Kelly Bray 01579 350622 
 

ALL OUR ADVERTISERS   HERE 

Nick the Handyman 
Tel. 01579 384770 

Mob. 07715 606252 
 
AB Pest Solutions 

Tel. 07895 512874 
 
Keadeen Bed & Breakfast 

& Parkyn Place Campsite 
Tel. 01579 384197 

 

Fresh Carpet Cleaning 

Tel. 07905 188459 
0800 3893393 
 

Security Dynamics 
24- Hour Call Out 
Tel. 01579 389192 

Mob. 07735 362700 
 
Beech Auctions online 

Auction House South Hill Rd 
Tel. 01579 383129 
 

Tamar Valley Country Store, 
Kelly Bray Tel. 01579 382250 
Mob. 07918 854258 

 
Darren’s Cars, Taxi  
Tel. 01579 556141 

 
Dan Hunt, TV and Tech 
Installation, Repair & Support.  

01822 834638 
07779 253 719 
. 

Group Travel Trips & Hire 

Tel. 01208 77989 

 

I fix Kernow. iPhone 

Repairs Callington.  

Mob. 07484 858305 
. 

Gist Insurance Brokers 

Fore St. Callington  

Tel. 01579 383456 
. 

Sharon Gowans Celebrant 

Tel. 07766 800575 

 
Anita Hutt  

Personal Will Writing 

Tel. 01579 344 433 

 

Paper Phil Shop and 

Newspaper delivery 

New Rd Callington   

07980 296003 

 

Sid SPB Motors   

07463 256 143 

 

Our advertisers are all local 

many live in the parish. 

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/


Merry Christmas and Happy New Year  

from your South Hill Connection Team. 

 

 
 

 


